
 

 6 June 2024 
Issue 16 

LYNMORE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
www.lynmore.school.nz 

KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

  

    

 

BOP SHOWQUEST 
 

We acknowledge the hard work of  
our students involved,  

our supportive parents and the  
committed driving force of Mr Kidd. 

 
We wish you all the very best for the BOP 

ShowQuest competition to be held in  
Tauranga next Monday evening, 10th June. 
You all “ROCK”!  Have fun, and be proud of 

all your hard work. We are proud of YOU!   

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

HINEMOA 1 
STUDY  

“THE BODY” 
 

More photos 
further on  

in this 
newsletter.  

BREAKING NEWS 
TODAY!  WOW! 

Unstoppables  -  
FIRST 

 

IDK  -  
5TH PLACE 

 

More details and photos 
next week!  CONGRATULATIONS! 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 

Tena koutou katoa, 

 

I don’t know about you but I feel like the weeks are flying past in the blink of an eye. 
Winter has officially arrived so I hope you are all managing to rug up well when you 
are out and about for those winter sports that are traditionally part of our New Zea-
land culture.  
 

Many of our staff have been hit by cold and flu over the last couple of weeks and in 
most cases we have managed to find relief teachers. On the odd occasion we have 
had to split classes however this is not our ‘go to’ solution. I love the way our kids 
just keep the beat moving and class routines mean business as usual.  
 

Perimeter Fencing 

We are nearly there. The custom gates and fencing panels have arrived and will be 
going in over the next week. You might have noticed the ‘Water geyser’ we had at 
the front of the school on Tuesday afternoon. That was the result of the little yellow 
digger pulling out a post that had concrete wrapped around the water pipe under-
ground. Oops! Infracore to the rescue and challenge solved.  
 

The purpose of our fencing is to keep our little people safe and in the gates during 
school time. Please note, we will continue to leave the gates unlocked for after 
school and weekend activities. We ask that you help us to let others know to re-
spect our school property. Sadly, we have had to replace one of the basketball 
hoops due to rough play after school hours. Our kids are constantly playing on 
these during school hours so we want them to last for as long as possible. Please 
speak up if you see anyone not respecting our school property. 
 

Showquest 

We are super excited to see our 94 kids in our showquest group for 2024 led by Mr 
Ben Kidd perform on Monday. Thank you to all of our parents who supported in 
making costumes, doing makeup and encouraging your kids to give this a go. We 
are lucky to have a dress rehearsal performance for our kids who aren’t in 
showquest on Friday. Thank you Mr Kidd. 
 

Ngā mihi nunui 
 
Hinei Taute 

Principal 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 
 

 
 

5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 
days of school every year, by 
the end of Year 12 they will 
have missed more than a years’ 
worth of schooling! 
Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve 
higher grades and enjoy school. 
more. 

Library Stocktake - can you help? 
We are currently doing a stocktake of the library.  The library will remain open 
during this process but we are looking for some helpers with the stocktake.   It 
involves scanning barcodes of books in the library - no heavy lifting and very 
easy to do.  

If you are able to spare an hour or two to help over the next couple of 
weeks (any time or day), please contact Karen Belt 

(karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz) or give Mary-Anne a call.  

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

REGIONAL CHESS COMPETITION will be held at  

St Mary’s School on Monday, 10th June 
We wish all our students who are taking part all the 

very best, and a great time.  Enjoy the challenge of Chess! 



 
 

TEACHER ONLY DAY... 

 

 

Our Teacher only day was jam 
packed with learning  

conversations, presentations, 
discussions, reflections and in 

depth moderation. We started off 
with exploring the culture of our 
kura, unpacking the Science of 

Learning and ended our day with 
PaCT moderation. 



 
 

HINEMOA 1 STUDY “THE BODY”... 

 
 

 

 



 
 

HINEMOA 1 STUDY “THE BODY”... 

 
 

 

 



 
 

HINEMOA 1 STUDY “THE BODY”... 

 
 

 

 



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 

 

 
 

If you have any enquiries regarding sport  

please email our sports coordinator Catherine  - 

 

sports@lynmore.school.nz 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Hohepa 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 
 
 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School Office. 
 

Tartan Skorts (sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 
(Bigger sizes can be made to order!) 

 

School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  $12.00 

If you need to  
contact the School Dental  Service 

please phone: 027 512 7281 

SCHOOL STATIONERY 

Please ensure your child/ren 
have the correct stationery. 

Our stationery packs/lists are  

available on-line through  

Office Max. 

If you require any further  

information please contact their class 
teacher. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for 
any additional  

family member.   
These are tax  

deductible and receipts can 
be emailed directly to you 

for any donations received.  

2024 TERM DATES 
 

Term 2 
29 April  -  5 July  

 

Term 3 
22 July  -  27 September 

 

Term 4 
14 October  -   
13 December 

Brown Shopping Bags 
FUNDRAISER 

 
Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a 
school fundraiser and we appreciate your on-
going support. One of our local businesses is 
after as many brown shopping bags as we 
can supply and will pay us per bag! The bags 
must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you!  
 

Please deliver these to the school office.   



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
· Friday, 7 June   Community at 2.00pm   
 
· Friday, 28th June  - MATARIKI  -  Public Holiday 
· Friday, 5th July  -    End of Term 2 at 2.00pm 
· Monday, 22 July  -  Term 3 begins 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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